Good evening Parents, Students, Faculty and Staff,

The PSAT/NMSQT will be administered next week on Wednesday, October 13 to all Sophomores and to
Freshmen and Junior students who paid to participate. The SAT-NCR will also be administered on Oct. 13 to
select Senior students. Below is very important information for the day of testing.

e Due to Covid-19, the number of students we can place in our large group spaces is reduced. To ensure
both student safety and an optimal testing environment, High School students who are NOT testing are
eligible to use this day as a distance learning opportunity and may complete work from home on this
day. Students who arrive late and those who choose not to use the day for distance learning will attend a
study hall in the auditorium for the entire testing time.

e Select Senior students will be taking the SAT-NCR in the Gym. Students should report to the gym at 9am
with snacks, water, pencils, and their own calculator. These Seniors have been notified.

e College Board will NOT issue paper score reports for this PSAT. Students are encouraged to create a
College Board account with the same email address provided on test day in order to see scores once they
are released. Link to make a CB account: https://bit.ly/3usYRVK

e Students will test in their homerooms. Signs will be posted around campus to help students locate their
homeroom. All students will need to know their complete home address including zip code, an email
address and mobile number (optional) if they would like early electronic notification of their results,
number 2 pencils, and an approved calculator (scientific or graphing). 1t may be helpful to write this
information on an index card and bring it to testing. We also recommend bringing snacks and water as
lunch will be later this day.

e Students with College Board approved accommodations are reminded that they should be in their
assigned rooms to begin testing at 8:00am. Students with these accommodations have been notified.

e Students cannot be released from testing rooms until all testing materials on campus have been picked up
and secured. Please plan accordingly if your student will need to leave early. College Board does not offer
an opportunity to test from home.

e Testing will be complete at approximately 1:25 p.m. and then students will be released to lunch. Buses will
pick up at 2:50pm this day for Wednesday dismissal time.

e Link for PSAT Practice Tests: https://bit.ly/3uoBvAm

e Link for Kahn Academy SAT Practice: https://bit.ly/3zZrHhk

e Link for National Merit Scholarship information: https://bit.ly/3ih7loo

Please contact Ashlee Henderson, Testing Coordinator at Ashlee.Henderson@stjohns.k12.fl.us with questions.




